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Mr. Bill Wood
President
Cytec Industries, Inc.
7139 Augusta Road
Piedmont, South Carolina 29673

Dear Mr. Wood,

I invite you to join me, along with Secretary of Commerce Bobby Hitt and Director of Parks, 
Recreation and Tourism Duane Parrish, for lunch and an economic briefing at the Darlington 
Raceway in Darlington, South Carolina, on Monday, January 27, 2013, from noon until 2:00 
p.m.

Since 1950, the Darlington Raceway has drawn visitors from around the globe to experience the 
thrill of fast-paced competition uniquely infused with our renowned Southern hospitality. By 
gamering national and international attention to our state, this legacy sporting event also fuels 
South Carolina’s economy and quality of life by providing unparalleled opportunities to 
showcase South Carolina at its finest.

During our meeting at the Darlington Raceway, we will discuss the economic successes of this 
event and explore potential corporate opportunities that may benefit your company and your 
employees. Following our meeting, you will also have the exclusive opportunity to experience 
firsthand the legendary track, “Too Tough to Tame," with the Richard Petty driving experience.

We look forward to spending an informative and engaging afternoon with you as we discuss the 
importance of this event to our state. Please contact Katherine Veldran if you are able to attend: 
katherineveldran@gov.sc.gov or 803.767.7583.

My very best.

Nikki R. Haley
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